A meeting of the Heritage & Events Committee was held in the Pavilion, Manor Park Sports Club, Hackthorn Road, Welton on Monday 5th July 2021 at 7.00pm

<u>Present</u>: Cllrs Mrs M Chapman (Chairman), R Lobley, A Greenway, Mrs C Grimble, Mrs S Watson,

N Hornsey and G Briggs

Also Present: Cllr M Powell

<u>Clerk</u>: Mrs J Murray

A public participation session took place prior to the official start of the meeting.

21/07/01 Chairman's remarks

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

21/07/02 Apologies

On a proposal from Cllr Lobley, seconded by Cllr Mrs Watson, it was unanimously **RESOLVED** following a vote to accept apologies from Cllr Pikett, having considered and accepted his reason for absence.

21/07/03 Declarations of Interest

None

21/07/04 Minutes

On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs Grimble, it was unanimously **RESOLVED** following a vote that the notes from the meeting held on 17th May 2021 were approved and signed as the minutes.

21/07/05 Clerk's Report

The Clerk had nothing to report on this occasion.

21/07/06 Financial

Councillors were provided with a financial report to 30.6.21.

21/07/07 Platinum Jubilee Celebration Event

The Clerk had circulated with the agenda an updated template for the event based on that used for the Diamond Jubilee in 2012, as this had been very successful. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs Grimble, it was unanimously **RESOLVED** following a vote to host a Cream Tea event on Friday 3rd June 2022 from 1.30 - 4.00pm; catering for 500 people. On a proposal from Cllr Mrs Chapman, seconded by Cllr Hornsey, it was unanimously **RESOLVED** following a vote for the Clerk to purchase bunting, paper cups, plates etc. as soon as possible in order to retain a reasonable cost and avoid shortages of supplies, obtaining the most economical prices available. The Lincolnshire Co-op Community Champions, Secret Garden and other local businesses will be approached to contribute towards providing scones etc. Applications will be submitted for flypasts by the Red Arrows and Battle of Britain flight. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs Grimble, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote for the Clerk to seek quotes for a band providing various genres of music and a Brass band in consultation with the Chairman of the committee, to progress a booking within a maximum budget of £1,250.00 for both. It was suggested to approach William Farr School to enquire if they have a band.

The Clerk will seek quotes for Morris Dancers, small fairground rides, bouncy castle and make enquiries for the provision of an ice cream vendor and hog roast.

7.23pm Cllr Briggs joined the meeting

The Clerk will write to local groups and organisations, and independent traders to run stalls offering goods, crafts and games. The stables will be approached to provide pony rides. The Village Hall will be asked if they can loan tables and chairs. Beacon – this will be looked into further. The next meeting of the committee will be arranged for early September.

21/07/08	<u>Councillors' Reports</u> None	
	None	
	Chairman:	Date: